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Upcoming events and club 
sponsored activities 

  

 February 10 -   

Chapter 1328 Membership 

Meeting 

 

 

 

EAA Chapter 1328 
“The OVO Aviators” 

• Open to anyone interested in avia-
tion. 

• Membership meetings held 2nd 
Saturday of each month, 9:30 AM, 
activities as announced. 

• For more information contact: 
         Bryan Swank 
         Cell - 812 343 7022 
         Email -  bknaws@yahoo.com 

Inside  FLIGHTLINES 
 

• January News &Views– 
pages 1 and 2 

 
• Club events calendar-3 
 
• FLYMARKET - page 4 

 

 

FLIGHTLINES 
 
 

Newsletter for EAA Chapter 1328, “ The OVO Aviators”   
 

January 2024 Edition 

January News & Views    
 
  

Airport news 
 
• After successful surgery on Tuesday, January 23, 

Jack Hemmings is doing well and on the road to 
recovery!  Fortunately, the surgery was moved up 
from the original date near the end of February… 

 
• The row of T-hangars that have  been under reno-

vation are looking good and are all but ready for 
occupancy. 

• The new hangar for the King Air is also nearing 
completion and should be ready for move-in in 
the  next few days. 

 
                        Continued on page 2 
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RV-12 Build 
 
• The RV-12 build project continues to move forward.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
• There are now four youth participants in the project. They include Mason Sanders, 

Gavin Low, Aiden Chesire, and Elijah Hatton. 
 
     Aiden joined the group two sessions ago.  Interestingly, he worked on this airplane 
     as an eighth grader in Columbus where the plane first started as an Aviation Nation  
     Project prior to Bob Kelly’s stroke.  Though Aiden is now a high school graduate,  
     he has seen fit to rejoin the project! 
 
      Elijah, shown below working on the RV-12 canopy, will graduate from Jennings  
      County High School this spring and intends to pursue a career in aviation. To that 
      end, through an intern program at the high school, he is able to job shadow  
      various functions at the Seymour Airport.   He is also taking flight lessons in  
      Seymour, having accumulated 21 hours of training toward his private pilot’s  
      license.  As a result of this interest he has shown in aviation, the EAA Chapter  
     1328 Scholarship Committee has awarded Elijah a Ray Scholarship to help cover  
     the training expenses necessary to acquire his private pilot’s license. He has only  
     to  receive confirmation from the National EAA scholarship folks.   
     Congratulations to Elijah! 
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Note: The Calendar below includes changes made at our January 13 membership meeting. 
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FLYMARKET  FLYMARKET is a monthly feature in FLIGHTLINES.  Here, we’ll feature free ads to promote the aviation busi-
nesses at the North Vernon Airport.  Also,  chapter members may place free ads in this space for aviation-related items 
for sale or trade, or for items wanted.  Just call or Email me with your information…  Ron    

St. Anne Services 
 
• Aircraft Maintenance & Repair 
• 100 hour and Annual Inspections 
• Extensive experience with most general avi-

ation aircraft 
 
                      Jack Hemmings 

 

                    Cell-812 525 1171 

North Vernon Municipal Airport 
 

• Aviation fuel and line service 
• Hangar rental 
• Tie-downs  
• Meeting room facilities 
 
Ryan Curry-Director of Operations 
 
Office-812 346 5223   Cell-812 767 3047 

 

  

 

 


